
City of Platteville 

Tourism Committee Meeting 

August 15th, 2023 Minutes  

4:00 PM 

Council Chambers 

 Members present: Deb Jenny, Deborah Rice, Michael Breitner, and Terry Malliet 

 Others present: Wayne Wodarz, Jason Artz, Erik Flesch, and Michael Walsh 

 

1.  Call to order:  Deb Jenny, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 4:02pm  
2. Minutes of previous meeting.  Breitner motioned to approve, 2nd by Rice. 
3. Old Business—Tourism Promotion included. 
4. New Business: Tax Report included.  Still trending up and seeing less tax exemptions. 
5. Tourism Entity Report: Wayne Wodarz presented have attached with financial report. 
6. Partner Organization Reports: 

A. Main Street Program: 
-Mural Complete 
- Music in the park has had great success looking to extend into September next 
year 
- Taste of Platteville- Oct 8th 
- Looking at new banners on main 
-Roughly 17% increase on Main so far compared to last year 
-Remax ribbon cutting on September 9th 

                            B.  Museum: 

        - Attendance end of July up by 16% 

        - Heritage Days about 673 people and Mine Day -438 people 

        - Historic Reenactment coming September last year was roughly 300 people 

         

  C. UWP: 

      -Beginning of the year kick with Chancellor on August 31st 

     - Homecoming--- Oct 7th 

     - Career Fair September 26th thru 28th 

  D.  Other: 

        -none 



       7. Public Comments: None 

        8. Next Meeting: November 16th, 2023 at 4:00PM 

        9.  Adjournment: Motion by Breitner, 2nd by Rice.  Metting adjourned at 4:33PM 

 

Respectfully submitted , Terry Malliet 













 
PLATTEVILLE REGIONAL CHAMBER 

 
TOURISM ENTITY REPORT  

 
TO THE CITY OF PLATTEVILLE TOURISM COMMITTEE 

 
August 15, 2023 

 
1. Wisconsin Welcome Center summer hours:  Mon to Fri, 8AM – 5PM, Sat 10AM – 4PM, and Sun 10AM – 2PM. 
 
2. Visitors coming through the Welcome Center are steady with last year, nearing 2,000 at the end of July.  Many travelers 

have come from Nebraska, Kansas, Missouri, Texas, Colorado, and most certainly Illinois and Iowa.   
 
3. Midwest Living Magazine was a prioritized budget item again this year. As you might remember, over 1,500 requests 

were made from last year’s ad for packets of information on our community, including The Mining and Jamison 
Museums.  Here is a copy of this year’s ad.  We have already mailed out over 440 packets of requested information 
about our community compared with 550 requests from last year.  The magazine went out a little later this year.  We are 
hopeful that this will encourage folks to come, visit, and explore. 

 
4.           The Southwest Wisconsin Chamber Alliance continues to work on an Historical Site Day Trip map which will depict 

historical sites in the communities of Prairie du Chien, Cassville, Potosi, Dickeyville, Fennimore, Lancaster, Mineral 
Point, Dodgeville, and Platteville.  The cost is being shared between the partners with approximately 5,000 copies to be 
printed.  

 
5. Grant County Tourism continues to be active.  Our monthly meetings are well attended and rotate around the county.  

There has been an outdoor recreation focus along with events.  They are utilizing signage with QR Codes and placing 
them in restaurants and bars to get more visibility to their website, events, and activity page.  They have a very limited 
budget and have sent out a request to their neighbors, partners, and businesses for some financial assistance to continue 
the great work they have been doing on social media.   

 
6. The Southwest Music Festival continues to be a big draw for our community and efforts have been made to grow the 

event.  Other organizations have piggy backed on this event to make it a full day in Platteville with the addition of a Bike 
Race and 5K, along with the Farmer’s Market, and Southwest Auto Club’s Car Show.   

   
7. The Grant County Tourism Council spent Monday, August 87h at the Wisconsin State Fair, assisting Travel Wisconsin 

with passing out brochures specific to Grant County and our Communities during this day.  Roberta Buss represented the 
Platteville Regional Chamber, along with Dena Nechkash and Denise Tolzman representing Platteville.  Cassville and 
Lancaster were also represented. Drew Nussbaum was also on hand representing the Department of Tourism. 

  
8. We have continued the usage of a billboard in Dyersville having prepaid for this with the DOA DMO grant received last 

year.  This contract expires in October.  
 
9.           Financial report is attached. 



 
 
 
 
  
   
 


